
Minutes 

Kinni Corridor Project Committee Meeting 
Thursday, Sept. 14, 2017 

4-5:30 p.m.
City Hall – Training Room 

The Kinni Corridor Committee met on August 24, 2017. Those in attendance included Lisa 
Moody, Patricia LaRue, Julie Bergstrom, Rick Bowen, Susan Reese, Gary Horvath, Rita Kozak, Amy 
Peterson, Chris Blasius, Mike Stifter, Dave Fodroczi, Scot Simpson, Buddy Lucero, Mary 
Zimmermann and Mark Lobermeier. 

Buddy Lucero called the meeting to order. 

Discussion Items 

1. Meeting Minutes

The meeting minutes from the August 24, 2017 were presented and approved.

2. Public Comment

There was no comment from the public in attendance.

3. Committee Member Check–in: Questions, comments, items for future agendas

At the August 24 meeting, the Committee agreed that they need to communicate to the community as
a committee that no decisions have been made and that we are at a very important stage in the
process. Mary discussed preparing a piece for the Journal. She will send it out for Committee feedback
before submitting for publication.

4. Tech Talk No. 6 – Reaction

Mark asked the Committee to their reaction to the September Tech Talk regarding Recreation,
Tourism and Economics. Patricia asked if the meetings could extend beyond 8:00 pm to allow more
time for Q & A. Mark mentioned that he is hearing form some people that Q & A is not enough and
they would like more of a dialogue. Gary agreed, suggesting that a lot people want a dialogue
suggesting an “open house” style meeting that would require many of the consultant team experts to
respond to the discussion.

The Committee was asked for input regarding engagement forums in the next four to five months
leading up to the Council’s relicensing decision. Mark and Buddy will draft up a schedule and ideas
for how to more effectively improve the ability for the public to express their feelings over the next
several months.
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6. Updates 
 

Economic Impact Study 
Mark told the Committee that there are no current efforts to complete an economic impact study as 
proposed to the City by the Kinnickinnic River Land Trust (KRLT) in August. Dave questioned where the 
costs and economic evaluations would come from. Mark explained that at this time, the proposed scope 
was too narrowly focused, and that an economic analysis of the corridor alternatives resulting from the 
Charrette are planned, but clarified that there would be no further cost analysis prior to the Charrette.  
 
The Committee discussed how cost considerations would play into the Charrette. Mark indicated that the 
Charrette would be completed without cost constraints, and that the vision for the community resulting from 
the Charrette would ultimately translated into an implementation plan where the cost, financing and 
schedule for improvements would be developed.  
 
Susan clarified that the Charrette is about a 30 -50 year long range focus.  
 
Gary recommended that there needs to be a consistent answer to cost questions during the Charrette to not 
limit the discussion due to cost and to allow all ideas to advance equally. Scot supported the notion of vision 
before cost and suggested that the response be that costs will be looked at after the alternatives for the 
corridor have been defined by the Charrette.  
 
Dave referred to the poster session and the chart regarding the cost of dam removal, suggesting that now 
that the cost has been put out there for dam removal we need cost information exists for other alternatives. 
He also suggested that an economic impact study would take us beyond just the costs. He expressed 
concern that there is not enough time after the Charrette (October 25 – October 28) to complete the 
economic impact study which he believed was a three-month endeavor. 
 
Dave Drewiske from the Kinnickinnic River Land Trust addressed the Committee. He indicated that the 
initial scope of work that was proposed addressed fishing and recreational watercraft uses, following the 
template from Viroqua Wisconsin Study. He indicated that the study could benchmark against Hudson and 
Menominee, and that it could be completed in phases. He reminded the Committee that without a River 
Falls specific study, the Community would only have inferred studies to rely on. Dave was interested in 
revising the scope to broaden the application of the study. 
 
The Committee discussed the study. Chris repeated her previous question regarding the need to establish 
some baseline information prior to measuring economic impact. The Committee agreed than it did not 
believe an economic impact study was needed prior to the Charrette. 
 
Dam Inspection Report 
Julie reported that the City has received a draft report for Junction Falls. There were no changes since the 
2009 inspection. The only action items related vegetation removal and caulking. The report will be posted 
once the final version is received. 
 
Recreation Survey Report 
There are no plans to update the recreation study at this time. 

 
7. Feasibility Report Decision Criteria and Weighting 

 
Mark presented an updated draft of the decision matrix. The new version was based on the names of the 
elements to be evaluated as opposed to phrases or questions in the earlier draft. Patricia asked if there 
should be a criteria related to renewable energy. Gary preferred the phrases to the simplified criteria 
names. Rita expressed her preference for the topics, but others felt that the phrases were more of a guide 
to complete the evaluation. Mike suggested a small group or subcommittee meet to participate in a 
facilitated completion of the form. Mike, Patricia, Dave, Rita, Gary and Susan agreed to participate. Two 
three person groups will be formed. Mark will establish a meeting time with both groups. He also will review 
the matrix with other stakeholders. 
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8. Document Review for Committee 
 
Dave suggested that the Committee focus on the multiple scenarios that have been presented regarding 
licensing and surrender alternatives. Five options are described on the draft decision matrix. The relicensing 
poster from the July poster session and Tech Talk No. 4 highlighted four alternatives. The Committee 
discussed what scenarios should be used going forward. Dave and Susan agreed that the option to 
surrender and keep the dams does not seem viable. Julie commented that leaving one dam and removing 
the other didn’t make sense to her. Mike suggested that an alternative would be to keep Junction Falls and 
remove Powell Falls is the only viable option if only one dam is to remain. 
 
The Committee agreed to proceed with the following scenarios: 
 

1. Relicense both facilities 
2. Surrender the license and remove both facilities. 
3. Relicense and remove Junction Falls facility. 

 
Scot agreed to seek the concurrence of the Council to proceed with these three alternatives. 
 
Rita suggested that we provide a proper explanation if the alternatives are reduced. Dave believes that we 
need to be accountable about any change, noting that after Tech Talk 4 and Tech Talk 5 we didn’t hear that 
we were missing any alternatives. The Committee agreed that we need to review questions for the Tech 
Talks to see if there is anything that would relate to the proposed change.  
 
For the next meeting, Mark asked the committee to start thinking about planning principals. In addition Dave 
suggested that we discussion the dam removal poster from Tech Talk 5, with particular focus on the foot 
notes. 
 
A hard copy of the final planning frameworks were distributed to those present at the meeting. 
 
A copy of the response to questions document or FAQs was distributed to the Committee. 
 
The Committee asked that a binder of pertinent materials be complied and made available at the library. 
 

9. Adjournment 
 

The meeting adjourned at about 5:40 pm 
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Potential Costs of Dam Removal

River Falls, Wisconsin



Costs of Dam Removal Major Assumptions

River Falls, Wisconsin

1. Based on Friends of the Kinni Report with 50% contingency (Inter-Fluve, January 2017)

2. Lake George and Lake Louise reservoir restoration dependent on final corridor plan and storm 

water system modifications. Assumes passive use, minimal facilities or sediment removal.

3. Structural and aesthetic modifications to bridge piers will be required at Winter Street, 

Veterans Bridge at River Walk and Maple Street. Other public and private utilities may require 

modification.

4. Includes design and construction, grant writing, debt service, administrative, legal,  easements 

and land acquisition, permitting and monitoring

5. From TRC solutions, May 2017.

6. Based on 10 percent removal for river restoration from the report Lake George and Lake 

Louise  Sediment Assessment Report (Inter-Fluve, 2016).

7. Preliminary Estimate.

8. All costs assumed to be in 2017 dollars.

Note: No costs have been included for the following: Bluff stabilization below Junction Falls Dam, 

aesthetic and stability treatment of the rock faces left after dam removal, cost to replace lost 

electric generation capacity.

MOUNDS POND DAM REMOVAL – WILLOW RIVER
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